
Beginning January 1, 2025, the SECURE Act 2.0 allows unforeseen emergency withdrawals 
to be self-certified, meaning you’ll work directly with Fidelity to submit your electronic 
application.  The Employee Benefits Office will no longer review applications.   

 If you would like to proceed with your Hardship Application, you can check potential 
funding availability by logging in to http://www.netbenefits.com/saccounty and select 
Loans Or Withdrawals,  and then select the preview button: 

 

 

The amount shown on the screen will include the taxes that will be withheld as well as the 
net amount that you would receive: 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.netbenefits.com%2Fsaccounty&data=05%7C02%7Cbonneld%40saccounty.gov%7C9b9ab6ff205f4820c03108dd40b2bc7e%7C2b077431a3b04b1cbb77f66a1132daa2%7C0%7C0%7C638737858610589974%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=m9%2FEu8ngtWNxlZabapwDzzfCf7Rn3h7op6NbuekGNaQ%3D&reserved=0


 

 

If you have any questions or need any additional information/assistance, please contact 
Fidelity directly at: 800-430-2363. 


